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Date issued: 21 October 2022
 
Freedom of Information Request 
 
We are writing in response to your Freedom of Information request. Your request has been considered in accordance with the requirements of the Freedom of Information Act and our Data and Information Management Policy.
 
You asked for the following information: 
The original attachment from the ODP publication is on your website but is out of date now: 
https://tfw.wales/sites/default/files/documents/Sched%201.6_Appendices%20%201%20and%202%20-%20Train%20Fleet%20Composition%20REDACTED%2020190429.pdf 
 
If this is not available I would like to request the Lease end dates for the Class 175, 158 and 769s.  Plus confirmation if extensions are being actively progressed.

Having reviewed your questions, we are able to provide the following information:
The updated version of this table forms part of the OLR agreement which has not yet been finally approved by Welsh Government and so cannot be made publicly available on our website. 
An updated version will be made available once the OLR agreement has been approved. 
In regard to lease extensions:
1. An extension to the class 175 lease is now in place and delays the end date from 1 June 2022 to 1 June 2023.
1. An extension to the class 769 lease is also in place and delays the end from 31 May 2022 to 31 May 2023. 
1. The current class 158 lease ends on 1 November 2022 and we are in the final stages of agreeing an extension for a period of 2 years

Yours Sincerely,

Transport for Wales
Appeal Rights
If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, please write to the Head of Freedom of Information at either Transport for Wales, 3 Llys Cdwyn, Pontypridd, CF37 4TH or freedomofinformation@tfw.wales. Your request must be submitted within 40 working days of receipt of this letter. If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
The Information Commissioner (ICO) can be contacted at Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or you can contact the ICO through the 'Make a Complaint' section of their website on this link: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/ 
The relevant section to select will be "Official or Public Information".
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